HIGHWAY REPORT
February 28, 2024

Snow & Ice Removal:

= Crews worked to clear drifting snow during the week
= Crews worked hard to clear Town and County roads from the recent weekend
snowstorm 2/17-2/19

Tree & Brush Maintenance:

= Crews continued cutting back/mowing to improve line of sight
= Crews helped with tree removal/clean-up from high wind damage, causing trees to
fall across roads from the recent storm

Water/Sewer Maintenance:

=  Mike, Mark, and Jamar met with Tompkins County to discuss the Brickyard water
line project.

Worked with Bolton Point on water main repairs

Continued working on stormwater issues for 68 Tiger Lily

Worked with Village of Cayuga Heights to find sewer laterals

Bone Plain Road water tank fence was damaged due to windstorm. Looking to fix.

Road Maintenance:

= Crews worked to patch potholes throughout the Town
= Finalizing 2024 road improvement plans

Garage Work:

= Employees continued to perform truck, plow, and wing maintenance

= Dan continues to work hard keeping our fleet up and running. We’ve had several
trucks down over the last few weeks. With part backorders this has caused additional
challenges.

= Jenna & Mike attended a presentation for OpenGov and Comcate
= Highway Barn Meetings
o C132 contract between LeChase and the Town is under review.
=  Worked with T.G. Miller to discuss dredging of swim area at Myers Park and of
Salmon Creek
= Mike attended stormwater and pollution trainings with Southern Tier District 8
= Mike attended Bolton Point Commissioners and Engineers meetings



Community:
= Met with taxpayers at 72 Tiger Lily

=  Worked with Ellard Keister, Town of Groton Highway Superintendent, on Yellow
Barn Solar project

Cross- Departmental Collaborations:

= Meet with Parks & Rec to discuss dredging of swim area and creek at the park
o Prepped area for material taken from swim area dredging project at the park

Additional Points:
= Farrell Road pump station discussion
= Working to place our mini weather stations
= F550 trade-in



